Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Tuesday, March 21, 2017

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT — APPROVAL OF DRAFT AUDIT

e At the January meeting an audience member correctly noted that our independent auditor’s report
had not been made available to visitors in attendance to provide comment prior to our action to
receive and file it.

e Therefore, the report has been available online prior to this meeting and also as a handout for
everyone tonight.

e At the time of the Audit Committee report, we will receive and consider any public comment to
the attached Draft Audited Financial Statements for Fiscal Year 2015-16 prior to reconsidering our
January action to receive and file the report.



























PRELIMINARY DRAFT
SUBJECT TO CHANGE
FOR MANAGEMENT REVIEW ONLY

Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects,
the financial position of Harbor Developmental Disabilities Foundation, Inc. as of June 30, 2016
and 2015, and the changes in its net assets and its cash flows for the years then ended in
accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Other Matters
Other Information

Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a
whole. The accompanying schedule of expenditures of federal awards, as required by Title 2 U.S.
Code of Federal Regulations Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and
Audit Requirements for Federal Awards, is presented for purposes of additional analysis and is not
a required part of the financial statements. Such information is the responsibility of management
and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to
prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures
applied in the audit of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including
comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other
records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other
additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States
of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated, in all material respects, in relation to
the financial statements as a whole.

Other Reporting Required by Government Auditing Standards

In accordance with Government Auditing Standards, we have also issued our report dated

, 2016, on our consideration of Harbor Developmental Disabilities Foundation,
Inc.’s internal control over financial reporting and on our tests of its compliance with certain
provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements and other matters. The purpose
of that report is to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over financial reporting and
compliance and the results of that testing, and not to provide an opinion on internal control over
financial reporting or on compliance. That report is an integral part of an audit performed in
accordance with Government Auditing Standards in considering Harbor Developmental Disabilities
Foundation, Inc.’s internal control over financial reporting and compliance.

PRELIMINARY DRAFT
SUBJECT TO CHANGE
FOR MANAGEMENT REVIEW

Long Beach, California
, 2016



















































































HARBOR REGIONAL CENTER
BOARD DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
MARCH, 2017

JUNE RETREAT:

Based upon the ballots returned to us by Board members, we have identified Saturday, June 10,
2017, as the date for our annual Retreat and Board recognition dinner. We will provide more
detailed information as it becomes available but want to ask all Board members to be sure to
reserve June 10 between 9:00 and 2:30 for our retreat.....and that evening for our Board
recognition dinner.

2017-18 PROPOSED SLATE OF OFFICERS:

The Board Development Committee is developing a slate of officers for next fiscal year which
will be provided to all Board members in April. A ballot will be provided at our annual Board
meeting in May.

RE-ELECTION OF CURRENT BOARD MEMBERS:

The Board Development Committee recommends the following Board members who are eligible
to be elected to serve another term on the Board. A ballot will be provided at our annual Board
meeting in May.

Ron Bergmann eligible for a 2 year term
LaVelle Gate eligible for a 2 year term

FILLING VACANCIES:

There are two current Board members whose terms will expire and who are not eligible to be
reelected. They are: John Rea, and Doug Erber. We thank them for their service and will give
special recognition to them at our upcoming Board Retreat.

Former HRC Board members David Gauthier and Joe Czarske are recommended for election to
the Board to fill the vacancies. The committee is in the process of recruiting another HRC client
for the Board due to the fact that Jaime Martinez has had difficulty in attending our meetings and
has indicated he will not be able to continue as a Board member.

Ballots will be provided at the May Board meeting.



Harbor Regional Center
Client Advisory Committee
February 11, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Members Present: Deaka Mc Clain-CAC Co-Chairperson ; Rita Teodore; Danielle Schorr;
Debbie Howard; Connie Leuck; Michelle Roach; Mead Duley; Tom Basch; Wesley Dale

HRC Staff Present: Brent Fryhoff; Kris Zerhusen
Life Steps Staff Present: Jenelle Reyes-Tenorio

Call to Order & Minutes Approved

Deaka called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m.

The minutes were unanimously approved by all committee members.

DDS CAC Update

Deaka shared the DDS power point presentation about self-determination with the CAC group
and had printouts for everyone to follow. The presentation went over what the self-
determination program is, when it will start, how a client can get into self-determination, and
what to do next. Deaka explained that DDS will randomly pick 2,500 names to be in SDP during
the first three year. If you are not picked, you can get on a list to be considered for SDP in the
future. Deaka also talked about the Financial Management Service (FMS) and explained who
this person is and that they would be helping you with your yearly SDP budget, helping you keep
track of your money, paying your workers or provider, and sending report to your service
coordinator. She also talked about the Independent Facilitator and that this person is who you
can use to find your services and supports, help plan your future, be your advocate, and answer
questions about the Self-Determination Program.

CAC members asked who this person could be and the question was answered in the
presentation. The Independent Facilitator could be your service coordinator, someone you hire
that you pay, a friend who helps you that does not get paid, or a family member who helps you
that does not get paid.

HRC Self Determination Committee Update

Deaka shared with the CAC group that DDS is still waiting for the application for federal
funding to be approved and are currently answering a few more questions that the feds have



HRC Client Advisory Committee Meeting
February 11, 2017 Minutes
Page 2

regarding the program. CAC members shared at the meeting that they were concerned that the
Self Determination Program (SDP) might not get approved by the Feds now that we have a new
administration in the White House. Deaka shared that the State is very hopeful the change in
Washington will not affect this program and not to worry; however nothing is certain. Deaka let
the CAC members know that they continue to meet on a regular basis to discuss the self-
determination. This is open to the public and tall CAC members present were encouraged to
attend the next meeting if available.

Community Outreach

The HRC Client Advisory Committee discussed possible Community Outreach ideas and voted
that they would like to participate in the Special Olympic Games this year cheering on athletes at
the 2017 event hosted at Cal State Long Beach. Deaka will get more information to CAC
members as the time gets closer to the Special Olympics. The CAC group would also like to
visit a Partial Work Program before August of this year to present to clients what the Client
Advisory Committee is all about and to possibly get more members to join the CAC.

Regional Center Update

Brent shared with the CAC members that HRC is currently down to 5 clients at Fairview
Developmental Center. We are also down to 35 clients in Skilled Nursing Homes. There
continues to be a huge push to get clients out of large facilities and into more community
integrated settings.

Brent discussed the CMS ruling that will be implemented in March of 2019 and explained how
this will change the way service providers run their programs. Day Programs and Group Homes
will be required to have more opportunities of true community integration, client choice, and
employment options. HRC is meeting with providers to assist them in making the necessary
changes in order for them to be incompliance by 2019.

Brent also shared with the CAC members that Harbor Regional Center will be going through the
HCBS Medicaid Waiver Audit in April of this year. DDS will randomly select a group of clients
to audit. The DDS auditors will visit HRC and will be reviewing case records, interviewing
HRC staff, interviewing clients, interviewing providers/families, and visiting licensed day
programs/ group homes of the clients selected for the audit. HRC wants to do well during this
audit since this is tied to the continuation of federal dollars that comes into the Regional Center
system and makes it possible for HRC to have good quality services.
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Open Discussion of possible guest speakers and or trainings in 2017

The CAC group discussed various options of training topics and guest speakers for the remainder
of the year. The group brainstormed together and decided that they would like a guest speaker
from the State Council on Developmental Disabilities L.A. office to speak on Self-Determination
at the May meeting in Long Beach. This training would provide a good overview of the new
way to access regional center services. Deaka will also present about emergency preparedness
from a DDS CAC training at the May meeting. In August most likely Nancy Spiegel will go
over the HRC Performance Plan and in November the group decided to have ACCESS Transportation
Service come and present about changes in their service. It has been several years since ACCESS has
come to present.

Adjournment
Deaka adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m.

Next CAC Meeting

The next Client Advisory Meeting will be held on Saturday May 13, 2017 at HRC Long Beach
office.



Client Services Committee

Date: February 28, 2017

Time: 6-8 Pm

Attendees: Antoinette Perez, Patricia Jordan (Chair), Deaka McClain, LaVelle Gates, David
Gauthier, Fu-Tien Chiou, Ronda Kopito

The group met for its 4™ session on Behavioral Health Treatment (BHT) and Insurance.
After review all of the material presented during the previous three sessions, the group advised
the following:

1. Consideration of using more simplified language for training of HRC Staff so that
communication with clients/ families can be clear and concise as the subject matter is
very complicated.

2. HRC should revisit how HRC shares information with clients/families -HRC training
materials -HRC Making It Happen Booklet -Accessibility of materials (languages,
communication forms)

3. HRC should make more accessible training specifically on BHT and Insurance for
clients/ parents regarding BHT/ Insurance- Consider group training/ clinic format similar
to Bet Zdek’s Conservatorship Clinic in which groups of families can meet with HRC’s
Benefits Specialist to review how to navigate insurance and what to expect from the
process.*** HRC should reconsider $5 fee (parents are often embarrassed to request that
the fee be waived)

4. HRC should train/ collaborate with schools on the subject matter so it is consistent with
what HRC is telling families (sharing of materials).

5. Transparency- clear direction regarding what HRC can do and when we can step in if
insurance is being difficult (Interim funding by HRC while families pursue insurance).

6. Create specific policy on BHT/ Insurance/ co-pays- Include language regarding FFS
Medical.

7. List of which providers typically work with specific MCP to be accessible to families

through HRC website.

Create FAQ's or cheat sheet that is accessible for families- using simple language.

oo

The group discussed current Materials that have not been reviewed by CSC but that HRC has on
the subject matter including the Making it Happen Booklet. Materials will be reviewed at next
CSC meeting and any additional advisement on Behavioral Health Treatment and Insurance will
be made at that time.

The group discussed proposal to begin rotating the CSC meeting location between Torrance and
Long Beach beginning the in April. All members are in favor.

The group also discussed proposal for next series of CSC meetings to focus on the subject matter
of Transition to Adulthood. All members are in favor.



HARBOR REGIONAL CENTER
Community Relations Committee
February 21, 2017

Attended by Monica Sifuentes, David Gauthier, Terri Nishimura, David Bourassa, and Nancy
Spiegel

Legislative Advocacy

Members of this committee, David Gauthier and Terri Nishimura, along with Board member LaVelle
Gates, are preparing now to attend the Association of Regional Center Agencies (ARCA) Grass Roots
Day at the Capitol in April, as HRC’s team of parent, client, and service provider. Meetings will be
scheduled with our local representatives in the Senate and Assembly.

Locally we will also continue to reach out to new and returning representatives and their staff to provide
information, and offer tours of services in their districts.

Nancy provided an updated list of our local representatives, which is also available on our website.

Terri shared a list of pending legislation which she received at a Policy Roundtable for Child Care and
Development, and asked whether we could obtain a similar survey from ARCA. Nancy will follow up.

Outreach and Community Relations

Nancy is scheduled to meet with the Outreach Coordinator at Molina Healthcare to explore building upon
our relationship for outreach, referral, and serving our clients, including possible support for the Harbor
Help Fund.

Harbor Help Fund, In-Kind Support, and Holiday Giving Campaign

Nancy provided an update on the very successful Holiday Giving program which provided for families in
need during the recent holiday season. 169 of our neediest families were adopted and many more were
provided with gift cards purchased through the Harbor Help Fund. Due to very generous donations of
toys, blankets, etc we were able to share these gifts with even more families.

By the end of January, we had raised $21,842 for the Harbor Help Fund, to help cover the cost of the
Holiday Giving Program. Of this, almost $16,000 was received in monetary donations from individuals,
businesses and groups. The remainder was received in the form of philanthropic grants to the Harbor
Help Fund.

Nancy announced an upcoming FUNraiser event to be held on Sunday April 23" at 1:00 pm at the LA
Galaxy Soccer game at the StubHub Center. A portion of the proceeds from each ticket will benefit the
Harbor Help Fund. Ticket sales information will be announced in our Enews, Facebook, etc. .



Harbor Regional Center
Service Provider Advisory Committee
Minutes: February 7, 2017

Members Present: Kristine Engels, Patricia Flores, Life Steps Foundation; Bryan Barber, Cambrian
Homecare; Alex Saldana, Patty Solorzarrio, Oxford Home Care; Kristy Glass, Able Arts Work; Dee
Prescott, Easter Seal Southern California; Mary Grace Lagasca, InJOY Life Resources; Rob Haupt,
Autism Spectrum Therapies; Stan Jones, Goodwill, SOLAC; Lillian Fine, Options for Birth and
Family; Corina DeLeon, Integrated Life; Jose Guzman, Ambitions; Louise Scott, ICAN; Clare Gray,
South Bay Vocational Center; Jessica Beltran, Roundtrip Transportation; Nancy Langdon, Canyon
Verde College; Steve Goclowski, California Mentor; Mark Steidl, Pathpoint; Jazmin Zimmerman,
Dungarvin

HRC Staff Present: Pat Del Monico; HRC Executive Director; Maria Elena Walsh, Assistant
Manager; HRC Resource and Technology Center; Colleen Mock, HRC Community Services
Director

HRC Resource and Technology Center Update:

Ms. Maria Elena Walsh announced that the Long Beach Resource Center is open. There are many
developmental toys that are available to be checked out. She also discussed the family support
programs including parent support groups and sibling clubs.

Ms. Walsh also reviewed the HRC book ‘Places to Go and Things to Do”

Presentation on the service provided by California Mentor:

Mr. Steve Goclowski presented on the services provided by California Mentor for adults. The
agency has day programs, licensed homes and Family Home agencies throughout the state of
California

CMS-HCBS:

Ms. Mock announced that DDS has not yet provided feedback regarding the service provider CMS
proposals but the awards should be announced the end of February.

She also distributed a recent DDS Fact sheet about CMS and announced that HRC will be having
Laura Bracken present on the CMS Final Rules for HRC staff and service providers on 2/21/17.



HRC Service Provider Advisory Committee
2/7/17 Meeting Minutes
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Self-Determination Update

Ms. Mock noted DDS has been preparing the training materials that have not yet been made
available for distribution.

1/1/17 Minimum Wage Update

Ms. Mock reminded the committee that the 7/1/17 minimum wage worksheet is available to
download from the HRC website, www.harborrc.org under the service provider section. This
worksheet is due by 3/1/17.

Harbor Regional Center Update

Ms. Mock also announced that the HRC Long Beach office is now open.

She also announced that that Ms. Heather Clark-Sheppard is no longer Director of Early Childhood
Services and interviews are underway.

Ms. Mock also noted that there are 28 clients who are have been competitively employed and the
supported employment agencies are eligible to receive the incentive funding. There are 5 HRC
clients who are employed by internships.

Service Provider Training

Ms. Mock announced that HRC will be offering two sessions of cultural diversity training for service
providers on 3/9/17.

The HRC Service Provider Advisory Meeting Schedule for 2017

April 4, 2017
June 6, 2017
August 1, 2017
October 3, 2017
December 5, 2017


http://www.harborrc.org/

Harbor Regional Center
Retirement Committee Meeting Minutes
February 27, 2017

In attendance: Jim Flores, Chairperson
Joe Czarske, Member
John Rea, Member
Tammy Carter, Director of Human Resources
Kaye Quintero, Controller
Judy Wada, CFO
Mark Grushkin, Littler Mendelson

The Committee reviewed the materials from the prior meeting held on August 16, 2016.
The Committee reviewed the one-time supplemental contribution that was processed on
November 18, 2016 and the matching program that went into effect on November 7,
2016. The group reviewed the Retirement Committee Report for the quarter ending
December 31, 2016 (attached). They discussed the background and types of retirement
plans HRC has in place.

The Committee will receive quarterly reports via email. The Committee will schedule
meetings as needed.

jnw



Harbor Regional Center
Retirement Plan Balances as of 12-31-2016

401(k) 457(b) 401(k)
Employee Employee Employer

Contributions Contributions Contributions Total Balance
Fixed Income $1,027,716 $68,815 $2,694,057 $3,790,588
Guaranteed $2,166,305 $519,374 $3,675,038 $6,360,717
Money Market $887,272 $32,232 $3,990,606 $4,910,111
Equities $6,232,901 $242,215  $14,341,452  $20,816,568
Multi-Asset $1,101,386 $0 $3,194,545 $4,295,931
Real Estate $652,079 $2,027 $877,832 $1,531,938
Total $12,067,659 $864,664  $28,773,530  $41,705,853

* Plan Balances include active and terminated employees still in the Retirement Plan.
** Employee Contributions include $1,764,870 in Rollover funds.

Balance by Fund

OFixed Income
B Guaranteed
OMoney Market
OEquities

B Multi-Asset

OReal Estate

Source of Funds

0401(k) Employee Contributions

m457(b) Employee Contributions

0,
69% 2t 0401(k) Employer Contributions

Retirement Plan 2016-12-31.xlsx



Harbor Regional Center
Retirement Plan Performance

Fund Balance 9/30/16
Activity 10/1/16 - 12/31/16
Distributions
Contributions
Net
Fund Balance 12/31/16
Gain/(Loss)
% Gain/(Loss) for the Period
Active Employees in Retirement Plan

Terminated Employees in Retirement Plan

Active Employees Total Balance
Terminated Employees Total Balance

Loan Information

Employees with Loans
Active Employees with Loans
Terminated Employees with Loans
Total

Average Balance Amount
Loan Value
Employee Contributions

Employer Contributions
Total

Retirement Plan 2016-12-31.xIsx

401(k)

$39,744,678

($229,301)

$591,356
$40,106,733

$40,841,189

$734,456
1.85%

299

248

$28,122,285
$12,718,903

as of
9/30/2016

31

39

$7,109

$275,077

$2,157
$277,234

457(b)

$853,561

$0

$9,941
$863,503
$864,664

$1,161
0.14%

5

4

$599,842
$264,822

as of

12/31/2016

30
8
38

$7,026

$265,124

$1.859
$266,983

55%
45%

69%
31%

Increase/

(Decrease)

($83)

($9,953)

($298)
($10,251)
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6:10pm Call to Order

Roll call: Ray Ceragioli, Miriam Kang, Linda Chan Rapp, Rosalinda Garcia, Deaka
McClain, Mariano Sanz, Gail Skvirsky-Bohn, Mary Hernandez, Liz Cohen, Marsha Johnson

1. Quorum established. Introduction of Committee members, and welcome to guests.
2. Minutes from October 12, 2016 were read and approved unanimously.

3. Agency Update — Mary Hernandez
a. Harbor Regional Center:
1. Long Beach HRC office remodeling is almost complete, and the grand opening is
anticipated for February.
2. Two coordinators from each department — Early Intervention, 5-22 yrs, 22+ year — are
being selected to serve as coordinators for those clients selected for the Self-Determination
Program [SDP]. They will receive training and serve as specialists in their respective
departments, and those case coordinators should be identified by next month.

c. Currently the training materials promised by DDS to be done in October 2016 have not yet
been received. Linda Chan Rapp noted that this committee did review some skeletal
powerpoints from DDS in October although they were primarily rough cut-and-paste quotes
from the law itself. At this point, in terms of viable training materials, those prepared by the
State Council on Developmental Disabilities (e.g., Chris Arroyo), or powerpoint presentations
developed by Mary H. are more audience friendly [Miriam K, Mary H.].

d. Miriam Kang asked how the new administration would affect approval/funding for the
CMS waiver needed to fund Self-Determination. It was mentioned that President Trump
could make changes to Medicaid which might affect its chances for approval — but we really
don’t know [MH]. Ray Ceragioli talked with a DDS source yesterday who also said they do
not know. -- the California Self Determination legislation was signed into law on October 9,
2013, with no dissenting votes. Yet, Federal funds to help run the program still are not
available over three years later. However, Gail Skvirsky-Bohn noted that the Self
Determination program makes good financial sense — it is least restrictive as well as proven
to be cost-effective. Mariano Sanz raised the question: if matching federal funds are not
forthcoming or delayed what would happen? We keep going forward... [M.H.]

e. As for the initial roll out it is not clear as to whether the total quota of participants are to
be brought into the program at the start of the 3-yr roll-out -- or phased in gradually with 1/3
of the quota assigned to HRC selected to participate in year one, a second 1/3 added in year



two, and a final third added in year 3.

f. Long Beach Unified, Palos Verdes Unified School Districts have contacted HRC for training.
They are interested in the basics of what is currently known re: self-determination. Other
potential opportunities include presentations to parent support groups.

4. Miriam Kang -- summary of the State Self-Det. Advisory Committee meeting 9/ 27/2016
Discussion primarily focused on what should happen under the Self-Determination Program in
the event that abuse occurs.

According to Mary H., HRC Vendored service providers operate under the following protocol:
- call immediately to report incident

- within 24 hours submit a written report

- within 48 hours submit a report to Department of Developmental Services

To ensure non-vendured service providers under SDP are accountable, reporting measures
need to be in delineated regarding abuse and neglect. The committee reviewed a training
video (see link below) and a statement defining abuse and neglect, plus how to handle such
situations as well as identifying who are mandated reporters —and what agencies need to be
informed when an incident involving abuse or neglect occurs. According to this document,

All incidents MUST be reported to the regional center and one or more of the following
agencies for investigation and resolution:

e Adult Protective Services— for adults and elders

e The Long-Term Care Ombudsman — for individuals living in long-term care
facilities;

¢ Child Protective Services — for children under the age of 18; and

e Local law enforcement.

Provide phone numbers for these local entities. A list of county phone numbers can be
found here:

http://www.ddssafety.net/safety/abuse-and-neglect/physical-and-sexual-abuse-among-
individuals-developmental-disabilities

How have such situations been handled under the Self-Determination Pilot? [Mariano S.,
Mary H.]

Suggestion: contact Adult/Child Protective Services before calling the police [Ray C.,
Mariano S., Liz S-B].


http://www.ddssafety.net/safety/abuse-and-neglect/physical-and-sexual-abuse-among-individuals-developmental-disabilities
http://www.ddssafety.net/safety/abuse-and-neglect/physical-and-sexual-abuse-among-individuals-developmental-disabilities

5. CMS Informal Response
The Department of Developmental Services [DDS] is talking informally with the Center for
Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services [CMS] to address the questions raised regarding
the California application for CMS waiver in order to fund the California Self-Determination
Program. According to Jim Knight, head of DDS, the waiver application is close to re-
submission, perhaps at the first of the year. The application will then be open for public
comment for 30 days and then then CMS will have 90 days to act on our waiver application.
If it is approved at that time, the 13,000 Harbor Regional Center clients will be notified and
pre-enrollment training will roll out.

6. Revised Financial Management Services [FMS]
The committee reviewed a powerpoint that covers the role of the Financial Manager, how
this service relates to the client as well as to the Regional Center, and the different possible
relationships between the client and the FMS. Miriam K. sparked a discussion as to how will
budgets be audited to ensure service providers are in fact rendering services as contracted.
Rosalind G. eventually noted that this discussion went beyond the scope of our mandate as
an advisory committee.

7. Pre-Enrollment Process
Pre-enrollment training is mandatory before a client (or client’s family) name and contact
info are submitted to DDS on a standardized “attendance verification” for the selection
lottery in the initial roll-out of SDP. Families/clients who are interested may attend a training
at any regional center since the information at the trainings will be the same; DDS wants to
keep all training materials consistent [Mariano S.].

Mary H. noted that HRC has a blanket plan to notify clients when it is time for the roll-out.
However at this time there are waiting for many unanswered questions to be clarified.

8. Proposed agenda for future meetings
- Review a flow chart of the Blanket Plan, brainstorm [Linda C-R, Deaka M].

Mariano S. cautioned us from straying from our role as an advisory committee as
defined by law; dissemination is not required in our job description. Mary H. suggested
that our February agenda can include brainstorming outreach plans. Deaka M.
reminded us that not everyone has e-mail, and suggested the service coordinators be
points of contact for each family. Mary H. volunteered to follow up with service
coordinators to clarify instructions on using the HRC self-determination flyer [available
since 5/16 (L.C.R.)], plus other information to introduce SDP to families/ clients.

9. Public Comment:
- Questions about self-determination and whether it was happening or not led to Ray C.

giving a succinct historical overview of the law.

- One parent expressed frustration in getting answers and services explained for her child;



she had not been able to get information about self-determination from her
coordinator either (and Linda C.R. affirmed that she was not alone). Mary H. offered to
talk with that parent after the meeting.

Next meeting: Wednesday February 8, 6-8 pm, at Long Beach HRC Office if the remodel is
complete. *Mary Hernandez will contact us if there is a change.* Note: Our March

meeting will be on 3/15.

Adjournment: 7:53 pm



Self-Determination Advisory

Committee, Harbor Regional Center

Minutes, February 8, 2017

6:08 Call to Order - quorum established

Roll call: Ray Ceragioli, Miriam Kang, Linda Chan Rapp,
David Gauthier, Carola Maranon, Deaka McClain, Mariano
Sanz, Marsha Johnson, Christofer Arroyo, Mary Hernandez,
Liz Cohen-Zeboulon

1. Welcome: introduction of committee members and guests
2. Minutes from January 11, 2017 were read and unanimously approved.

3. Harbor Regional Center Update:

a. Mary Hernandez held another Self-Determination Overview as staff training for new staff and
for those needing a refresher. Regular overviews are planned to make sure new staff are knowledgeable;
service coordinators can also refer families with questions to herself or to the coordinators who will be
selected to especially focus on self-determination. She herself regularly fields inquiries from families
regarding the Self-Determination Program [SDP], giving information and correcting misinformation.

b. School District outreach - Palos Verdes Unified School District - Mary H gave an overview of
self-determination to educators, and also spoke to the Adult Transition families, fielding questions as well
as clarifying miscommunication and misconceptions about self-determination. Mariano Sanz was
present at one of these meetings. Contact with Long Beach Unified School District has also been made for
a future training.

c. Regional Center [RC] Joint meeting is coming in March 2017, and Jim Knight of the Department
of Developmental Services will be present.

4. Waiver Update & Center for Medicaid and Medicare Services [CMS] Informal Response

a. Of the 2500 available slots for the California Self-Determination Program [SDP] initial roll-out,
150 will be pre-assigned to those currently enrolled through the SDP Pilot Program. Miriam Kang noted
that none of those in the pilot program dropped out although some moved away and were thus no longer
eligible for SDP. Chris Arroyo added that the pilot was universally well-received as well as proving to be
cost effective.

That leaves 2350 open slots to be assigned to the various regional centers. Of the 98 slots allotted
to Harbor Regional Center[HRC], 97 slots are open, since one will be automatically given to someone who
already was in the pilot.

Regarding the question as to whether the full allotment of SDP slots will open during the first year
of roll-out, Chris A said that DDS is leaning toward enrolling 1/3 of the allotted participants the first year,
with an additional third to be added the 21d year of roll out, and the final third added the last year of roll
out before SDP opens up to all RC clients.



b. CMS waiver questions: From the 180 questions that the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid
Services [CMS] sent the Department of Developmental Services [DDS] in response to the California
waiver application, through informal discussion with CMS, DDS has reduced those questions to just 15.
Thus significant progress has been made toward revising the state application for a CMS waiver, crucial
to funding the Self-Determination Program. Several of the remaining 15 questions involve simple
wording changes, so DDS is hopeful that an acceptable response to those questions can be submitted in
the near future.

Mary Hernandez - Example of a more substantive change needed: The question of how financial
management services will be funded needs to be clarified.

c. Time table: once a finalized response to the CMS questions is created and appropriate revisions
to the California CMS Waiver application are made, a 30 day public comment window will begin. At the
end of that period, the waiver application + questions will be formally re-submitted to CMS and that
agency has 90 days to respond to our application. If it is approved, then the roll out for SDP can begin.

David Gauthier asked about how questions generated during the public comment period would be
reflected in the waiver application.

Ray Ceragioli noted that at yesterday’s Department of Developmental Services [DDS] meeting
(2/7/17), it was stated that these remaining 15 questions should be resolved within 90 days. However
there is concern about how the new administration will impact the possibility of approval.

Mary H: There is a lot of speculation but we really don’t know; we need to keep moving forward.

5. Training ideas for client/families

a. The committee reviewed “Your Life - Your Way,” a proposed training powerpoint developed
by Judy Marks and the Self Determination Advisory Committee at Westside Regional Center. Currently
there is ongoing discussion with DDS for making it more generally available in some form.

Chris A: This presentation has been developed with client-input, with group word-smithing so that
the information would be clear and comprehensible.

Miriam K: the graphics and tone are upbeat and appealing.

“If you don’t get what you need, appeal at a fair hearing” - Certain tips given in “Your Life - Your
Way” might not be appropriate for statewide training. A copy of this powerpoint will be placed in the
dropbox. Keep in mind that this presentation is just one suggested tool; there are other presentations
such as the ones the State Council on Developmental Disabilities [SDCC] has created or that the overview
HRC has been using. [Mary H.]. At this point we do not know what the official DDS SDP training
materials will look like.

b. Needs-based planning: Clients/families should have a meeting to discuss needs [Mary H];
document unmet needs, e.g., if you lost previously funded services in 2009 with the budget cuts [Miriam
K]. If you are going through a new transition such as when you turn 22, your budget can be adjusted to
reflect the supports of someone with like needs. [Chris A]

Note: generic services are not covered in SDP, so you can’t say “I want speech from (a particular
therapist)” - you need to use providers covered by your insurance.

It's like going through a cafeteria line; you can pick from what is there based on your
demonstrated needs, but generic services will not be on the menu [Linda Chan Rapp].

Unmet needs: Mariano Sanz gave the example of the need for socialization support, and Carola
Maranon gave the example of her son not being covered in their new insurance.

c. Training and outreach ideas:

(1) 11,000 families served by HRC — how can they be reached? There is a need to work with
support groups, service providers and school districts, as well as online contacts and e-lists. Clients can
also be informed as part of their Individual Program Plan (IPP) or Individualized Family Service Plan
(IFSP).



(2) SDP Training materials will be uniform throughout the state but finalized materials are not
available yet. Clients and families may go to any RC-sponsored SDP pre-enrollment training.

(3) Linda C-R volunteered to contact Transition programs in the HRC catchment area about
possible SDP Overview presentations.

(4) Deaka McClain asked whether there was any negative feedback from the SDP pilot. Chris A
said the only negative comments he has heard was from those who moved away; they wished they had
never moved and as a consequence left the SDP! Liz Harrell who headed up the pilot at East Los Angeles
RC would know more... SDP is not for everybody though; with choice comes responsibility (Miriam K,
Mary H). Ray C added Michigan has the #1 SDP in the country.

(5) The committee consensus was that it would be a good idea to invite someone involved in the
SDP pilot to share at our next meeting. Chris A. said he would ask someone in the SCDD office to invite
someone.

(6) Harbor Regional Center SDP Web-page http://www.harborrc.org/services/sdp suggestions:
e Ray C suggested that a link to the Self-Determination law be added
« Linda C R suggested the minutes of this committee also be linked there.

6. Announcements:
Chris Arroyo shared flyers on the following upcoming meetings and workshops:

Get Educated! free trainings on Mondays from 4:30-6:30 pm Feb-July 2017 at the State Council on
Developmental Disabilitites [SCDD] Los Angeles Office, 411 N. Central Ave Suite 620, Glendale, CA 818-
543-4631. Topics include:

IEP strategy, Bullying, Special Education Evaluations, Overview of Self-Determination, Person-Centered
Planning, Work incentives for SSI [Supplemental Security Income] recipients, SSI eligibility, Able Act,
Systems Overview, How to Testify, Fair Hearings, writing Special Ed State Compliance Complaints. For
more info and to RSVP, call SCDD or check out the flyer <http://scdd.blogs.ca.gov/files/2016/10/2016-
Training-flyer.pdf>

Work/Savings/SSI Benefits: What you should know - Sat. Feb. 15, 2017, 9am-12 noon, New Horizons
in North Hills. Contact: Sharoll Jackson at sjackson@newhorizons-sfv.org

Changes and Choices: Leading The Charge Conference (organized by SCDD) - 3/2/17 This conference
is already sold out.

Regional Center Purchase of Service [POS] Disparity Hearings: Dates, Times, Locations - Harbor
Regional Center [HRC] POS hearings will be

3/23/17, 3-5 pm, at HRC, 21231 Hawthorne Blvd, Torrance

3/30/17, 6-8 pm, at HRC, 1155 E. San Antonio Dr., Long Beach

SCDD also provided a chart on All California Regional Centers Total Annual Expenditures and Authorized
Services 2014-15.

7. Public Comments - Tracy Barrow (parent) and Kathy Seid-Eriksson (parent) made an appeal for a
comprehensive outreach plan so that different groups and school districts would be in the
communication loop about self-determination. They called for the formulation of a Roll-Out Plan.



Mary H noted that HRC could send out a mass mailing, and is available to target school districts and
day programs with an information flyer, as well as hold group trainings.

Next month’s topic: How can we get the word out? Come prepared in March to discuss and
brainstorm.

8. Next meeting: Wednesday March 15, 2017, 6-8 pm at the
Harbor Regional Center, Long Beach Office

1155 E. San Antonio Drive

Long Beach CA, 90807

Meeting Adjourned 7:47pm

Minutes submitted by Linda Chan Rapp

Abbreviations

CMS - Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
DDS - Department of Developmental Services
FMS - Financial Management Services

HRC - Harbor Regional Center

POS - Purchase of Service

IPP - Individual Program Plan

[FSP - Individualized Family Service Plan

RC - Regional Center

SCDD - State Council on Developmental Disabilitites
SDP - Self-Determination Program

SSI - Supplemental Security Income
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